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I am writing to enthusiastically nominate the Ladybird Johnson Wildflower 
Center for the 2008 Olmsted Medal.  The Wildflower Center is deeply 
committed to the original vision of environmental stewardship that Mrs. 
Johnson embodied.  Far before the environmental movement surged in the 
1970’s, Mrs. Johnson recognized the need to protect and preserve natural 
landscapes and their native plants.  Now, native habitat loss is accepted as a 
primary risk to the health of our communities and the Wildflower Center is a 
national leader with established programs for conservation, restoration, 
research and education that safeguard our national heritage. 

While collaborating with the Wildflower Center for more than five years 
working with the Sustainable Sites Initiative on behalf of ASLA I have seen 
several ways their commitment has had effective results.   At a time when 
change is happening rapidly, the Wildflower Center adapts quickly to provide 
relevant responses.  As one of the partners of the Sustainable Sites Initiative, 
they work to increase awareness of the value of ecosystems services and 
seek to accelerate change in the site industry marketplace.  They have also 
partnered to make a carbon calculator available to shed light on the 
relationship between site disturbance and carbon impacts in a world 
beginning to grapple with the extent of its greenhouse gas emissions.   As our 
world becomes more urban, their work now includes urban restoration efforts, 
conservation development strategies, seed banking and extensive research 
into green roof performance. 

 

 



 
 
 
 
 

I continue to be impressed with the creative problem solving and persistence 
that characterizes the people at the Wildflower Center who are focused on 
accomplishing its goals.  The Wildflower Center is an institution that takes 
effective action across many scales - to retain and highlight the ecosystems 
that sustain us, as well as protect and preserve plants that inspire a sense of 
place in our globalizing world.   

The Ladybird Johnson Wildflower would be an outstanding recipient of the 
2008 Olmsted Medal.   

 

Sincerely, 

 

Deb Guenther, ASLA 

Principal 

 

 


